
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Further to our previous correspondence regarding your request for the following information: 
 

I politely request any and all communications, records, files, documents or other forms of media 
concerning or pertaining to any and all interactions with 'Five Eyes' partners (New Zealand, Australia, 
Canada, United States) or internal records about the following topics: 
 
-  Reporting, investigation, threat analysis and mitigation of 'unidentified aerial phenomena (UAP) 
flight safety risks and actual or near mid-air collisions with UAP. This includes any statistics related to 
UAP and flight safety and accidents or other security concerns.  
 
- A or the 'foreign materials programme' (FMP), which may be based in 'Five Eyes' partners or the 
U.K. 
 
-  Or concerning data sharing, contact or operations involving 'UAP' or unidentified anomalous 
phenomena with 'Five Eyes' partners.  
 
- Or data sharing, contact or operations with 'Five Eyes' partners concerning the study, exploitation, 
recovery, reverse-engineering and investigation of material, phenomena or entities of an unknown 
origin or an origin attributed to a consciousness/intelligence which is other than or subsumes 
humanity or human consciousness/intelligence as it exists today.  
 
- Or concerning the implications or consequences of UAP or non-human intelligence (NHI) topics 
related to either or a component of the National Defence Authorisation Act (NDAA) 2023, or NDAA 
2024. 
 
Sub-Topics which intersect with the above-parameterised information request may include but are 
not limited to: 
 
-  Procurement, contracts and expenditure 
- Details of spending over £25,000 (monthly). 
- Details contracts and tenders worth over £10,000. 
- Details of government procurement card spend over £500. 
- Investment plans 
- Details of responsibilities assigned to personnel  
- Locations 
- Contact details 
- Agreements, deals or treaties with allies 
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- Digital or physical communications either inter or intra-departmental 
 
Your request has been handled as a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the 
Act). 
 
Thorough searches have been carried out to locate the information you requested and we can confirm that 
the Atomic Weapons Establishment (AWE) has not been able to locate any relevant information. 

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. If you have any 
queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the first instance. 

If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled you have a right to request an internal 
review within 40 days of receiving this letter, by writing to information.requests@awe.co.uk or our postal 
address: Information Requests Team, AWE Aldermaston, Reading, RG7 4PR. If you are still unhappy after an 
internal review has been completed, under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act 
2000 you have the right to take your complaint to the Information Commissioner’s Office. Please note the 
Commissioner will generally not consider a complaint until you have exhausted AWE’s internal complaints 
process. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
AWE Information Requests Team 




